
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP                                                                      
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
March 5, 2020 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The February 6, 2020 Regular meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was 
called to order at 7:30 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Meeting began with the Pledge of 
Allegiance. Members present: Chairman Alan Loesch, Supervisor Keith Crum, Supervisor 
Dennis Morgan, Secretary-Treasurer Robyn Loesch. Guests: Emily Zimmerman, Mike Gustin, 
Margaret Peterson, Sheila Keiter. 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 

• Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 6, 2020 Regular 
Meeting. Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 

 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was read.  A motion to pay the listed, as well as the 
recent bills from Meckley's, Zimmerman Equipment, and Brian McFeaters ( additional $5,882.46) 
was made by Alan Loesch. Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.  
 
General Fund Bills – $7,006.48   State Fund – $ 0 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
 
CORRESPONDENCE    NONE  
 

ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT   

• #506  Perry, solar panels 

• #507  Hemlock Girl Scouts & Comcast – cable along road 
 
ENGINEERING REPORT –  NONE 
  
FIRE COPANY REPORT -  NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT -  NONE. 
 
COG REPORT –COG will next meet March at Wayne Township   
 
ROAD REPORT – Keith Crum reported that: 

• They have cleaned off the leaves along Hemlock Rd. 

• The Comcast cable installation along Hemlock Rd is completed 

• Keith discussed the recent Supervisors Road Survey. 

• The stop sign at West Cross Rd was run over. 

• Ed Fisher will be contacted about the possibility of two new stop signs. One at Middle and 
Carsonville Rd and the other at White Oak and Back Rd. 

• The new equipment trailer has been fixed up and used. 
 

 

  
 



OLD BUSINESS   

• Alan Loesch attended the recent county-wide stormwater meeting. 

• No new updates on the West Cross Rd. bridge replacement.  

• Still waiting for warm weather for painting work on the equipment shed. 

• Only Mr. Lebo responded to the letter requesting feedback about addressing in the Forks 
area. Turkey Ridge Lane will be the next area to be re-addressed. 

• Atty. Laskowski will be contacted about developing a new ordinance to facilitate naming 
lanes. 

• We are still working on developing a tree ordinance. 

• The Township will have local lanternfly training this spring. 
 

 
NEW BUSINESS   

• Any manure management enforcement compliance issues that cannot be resolve by DCCD 
need to be reported to the State Conservation District. 

• Alan Loesch made a motion to increase our 2019-2020 snow-plowing rate  by .50 cents to 
remain in compliance with our State Roads plowing contract. The township will issue back 
pay for previously worked hours for this time period. Seconded by Dennis Morgan 
seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.  

 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT – NONE.  
 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Keith Crum. All 
were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 8:30 P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


